
APPROVED MOTIONS 
 
The following motions were made at the 18th NCARC in Dallas at the 2nd 
business meeting and unanimously approved by the delegates present at the 
meeting.  Both motions were made by Stephanie English, Regional Liaison 
communications chair and seconded by delegates present at the meeting. 
 

MOTION #1 
In order to facilitate communications among all chapters and 
their chapter members, I move that all NCAR chapters be 
required to distribute all NCAR correspondence and emails to 
their entire membership in a timely manner. 
 

MOTION #2 
In order to insure that NCAR liaisons have timely and accurate 
contact information for all chapters, I move that all chapters be 
required to send copies of their chapter election officer forms 
to Ikebana international headquarters as well as the NCAR 
Communications Chair and their respective Regional liaison.   
 
 
Additional Note: 
Information on how to forward emails to chapter members and a copy of the 
I.I. Chapter Officer Election form will be made available on the Ikebana 
North & Central American website.   


